
The month of October is dedicated to the Holy 
Rosary. According to a fifteenth-century account, 
Mary appeared to St. Dominic in 1206 and then 
gave him the Rosary as a mighty weapon against 
the evils of the time.  

 
St. Pius V attributed the great defeat of the Turk-

ish fleet on the first Sunday of October, 1571, to the 
praying of the Rosary. Accordingly, he ordered a 
commemoration of the Rosary to be made on that 
day. The feast day of the Holy Rosary is October 
7th.  

 
Today, when dangers far greater than those of 

the ancient times, threaten not only Christianity but 
all civilization, we are urged by our Blessed Mother 
to turn again to the Rosary for help. 

 
The Rosary is a Christ-centered prayer setting 

forth the entire life of Jesus Christ - the passion, 
death, resurrection and glory. The meditation of the 
Joyful, Sorrowful, Glorious and Luminous Mysteries 
makes the Rosary a breviary, or summary, of the 
Gospel and of Christian life. 

 
Besides the spiritual benefits the Rosary has 

also psychological and emotional benefits. The 
continual repetition of “Hail Marys” (boring to some 
people) has a calming and lullaby effect. It seems 
to be in sync with many of our life-functions which 
are quite repetitive themselves (breathing, eating, 
growth, etc.). So the Rosary helps a wandering 
mind to find rest at last, anchored on the continu-
ous reproduction of life process itself. 

 
 
 
 

At Saint Augustine 
 
We are participating in the Rosary coast to 

coast on this Sunday. It is an invitation by the 
United States Conference of Catholic Bishops. Its 
main purpose is to pray for the spiritual welfare and 
unity of our nation and for healing and forgiveness 
among all. 

 

Father Augustine 

• Weekend Mass schedule • 
Saturday Vigil: 5 p.m. 

Sunday Eucharist: 8 a.m., 10:30 a.m., 6 p.m. 

• Weekday Eucharist • 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday, 8:30 a.m. 

Communion Service: Wednesday, 8:30 a.m. 

• Sacrament of Reconciliation • 
Saturday 4 p.m. 

Also upon request 
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Parish News 
 

Welcome 
    If you recently moved into the neighborhood and have been attending our 

parish, we would love to invite you to pick up a registration form located on the 
table in the back of the church next to the hospitality table.  You may drop it off in 
the collection basket at your convenience.     

 

 Prayer Tree 
Please join members of the Prayer Tree ǘƻ ǇǊŀȅ άwƻǎŀǊȅ ŦƻǊ tŜŀŎŜέ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ мst 

Sunday of the month. Rosary for Peace begins at 9:15 AM , on following days in 
2018:  October 7th, November 4th, and December 2nd. 

 

Young Adults Group 
The St. Augustine Young Adults group meets every Monday at 7:30 pm in the 

church.   If you are interested in receiving more information about the group, 
please email Richard Kearney at rkearney89@gmail.com.  

 

aƻƳ ŀƴŘ 5ŀŘΩǎ DǊƻǳǇ 
Inviting all small children (3 and under) and their parents to join in forming a 

aƻƳ ŀƴŘ 5ŀŘΩǎ DǊƻǳǇΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ǎǘŀƎŜΣ ǎƻ Řŀȅ ŀƴŘ 
time has not yet been determined.  For more information, please contact Kristine 
Smith at her email: klopez1214@gmail.com 

Rosary Repairs 
Is your rosary sitting in a drawer, broken and need of repair?  Contact Suzy Arn-

hart before or after the 10:30 am Mass, and she will gladly repair it free of charge. 
 

St. Augustine Parish Cookbook 
Have you enjoyed some of the special treats at the St. Augustine hospitality ta-

ble? Did you go back for more only to find that tasty bite all gone? Did you wish 
you had the recipe? We are planning to publish a St. Augustine Parish Cookbook 
and have it ready for sale at the November Harvest Craft Fair but we need your 
help. 

Please share your wonderful recipes for this publication.  We want to see a vari-
ety that mirrors the diversity of our parish. Send your family favorites, special ap-
petizers, quick meals, baked goods, tips and shopping tricks. If you liked something 
at the hospitality table, find out who made it and needle them until they submit 
the recipe. If you are not sure the recipe is appropriate, send it anyway. Let the 
foodie editors decide. 

Send your recipes in a Word format with a picture if you have one 
to wandatziemba@gmail.com.  If you prefer to submit in hard copy, bring to 
the 10:30 mass. Look for me. I am the choir member who wears cowboy boots to 
Mass. 

 

St. Vincent de Paul Society, Parish Conference: 
Accepts donations of non-perishable food, bottled water.  Leave donations in 

the SVdP basket in the vestibule.  Thank You. 
 

  Music Class 
Our Music Director, April McNeely is offering music classes on how to read mu-

sic.  They are held on Wednesday nights from 6 pm to 7 pm in the church. 
 

 

http://www.staugustineoakland.com
mailto:saintaugustinechurch@comcast.net
mailto:raiderjenkins@att.net
mailto:wandatziemba@gmail.com
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   From the Desk of the Ministry Coordinator 
 

  Autumn is my favorite time of the year.  - The crispness of the 
air is invigorating to my soul.  I look forward to unpacking warmer 
clothing, sipping hot cocoa, fires in the hearth, snuggling in a blanket, 
a well-stocked pantry, and best of all – the variety of soups that can be 
made from the plentiful harvest we so greatly enjoy.  “Autumn” only 
appears once in the bible.  In Jude 1:12, “These are blemishes on your 
love feasts - as they carouse fearlessly and look after themselves. 
They are waterless clouds blown about by winds, fruitless trees in late 
autumn, twice dead and uprootedò,  implying that autumn should be a 
fruitful season, the most abundant of the year. This time of year we of-
ten experience personal changes—children starting school, children 
leaving home, starting families of their own and other changes to life 
as we’ve known it. But amid all the changes, one thing, one person, 
never changes—God. God does not change.  I try to remind myself 
that seasons come and go, so focusing on God who remains un-
changed and unchanging is such a comfort.  ñLord, you have been our 
refuge, through all generations. Before the mountains were born, the 
earth and the world brought forth, from eternity to eternity you are God. 
(Psalm 90:1-2). I pray that this harvest will be an abundant time for 
each of us.  I hope it is a season you can spend more time with God.  
As you schedule out your days, why not pencil God in for a few more 
appointments.  I believe you will receive an abundant reward.  

 

FAITH FORMATION:  Registration for Faith Formation has begun. 
Classes have already begun. Classes meet between the 8am and 
10:30am Mass on Sunday @ 9:10 am. Ongoing Faith Formation is an 
important part of raising your children in the Catholic Faith. Our pro-
gram covers children from Kindergarten through 8

th
 grade. Please pick 

up a registration form in the vestibule of the Church or call the Parish 
office for more information.  

 

A letter has been drafted by those who participated in the Open Fo-
rum process regarding clergy sexual abuse.  This letter is a result of 
the discussion of the majority of the participants but is available to be 
read and signed by any member of our parish.  It is not meant to repre-
sent the specific view of the Parish staff or the parishioners at 
large. You may wish to consider sending a different letter on your 
own.  All are invited to review the letter, available in the vestibule of the 
church, and if you agree with it, to sign it.  The letter will be sent to the 
Bishop, the USCCB and the Vatican.   

Safe Environment Training:  If you have not completed the Virtus 
Training for Safe Environment please login at, http://
www.virtusonline.org/virtus/  All parishioners are encouraged to take 
this valuable training.  If you are involved in any ministry in the church 
it is a requirement. 

 

SAVE THE DATES:      

Nov 3
rd
: All Ministers Retreat St. Albertôs Priory from 8am to 1 

pm. There will be more information to come.  

 Nov 18
th

: Parish Boutique ~ Following the 10:30 AM Mass.                                                          

Boutique, Cook Book Rollout, Potluck, Games, etc. 

 Ministry Calendar 
Parish Book Club meets 

Tuesday, October 9
th
 @ 1pm 

RCIA Inquiry, Wednesday,  
October 10th @ 6:45 pm  

Parish Book Club meets Fri-
day, October 12th @ 7:00 pm 
Childrenôs Liturgy of the 

Word, October 14th @ 10:30 am 
Mass  

RCIA Rite of Welcome, Sun-

day, October 14
th
 @ 10:30 am 

Mass 

Weekly Offering 

 
September 30th collection: 
$3,364. Includes EFT.  
 
St. Vincent dePaul:  $3,113 
 
In Our Prayers 
 
Please remember in your 
prayers those who are ill:  
Anita Eble, Eileen Powditch, 
Patricia Sims, Patricia Watkins, 
Danica Truchlikova, John Mead-
ows, Patty Wiesner,  Tony Cus-
todio, Barbara Eckles 
 
And those who have died:   
Jim Lennon, Norma Gray, Elaine 
Zabriskie, Fr. Jim Jim Sloan, Fr. 
Thomas Ng, Gloria Bautista 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
Mass Intentions 
 
Saturday, October 6th 2018, 5 
pm  
Julia Custodio (-) 
 
Sunday, October 7th. 2018, 8 am 
Patty Wiesner (-) 
Sunday, October 7th, 2018, 
10:30 am 
Frederick Braganza (+) 
 

Sunday, October 7th, 2018,6 
pm 

Parishioners & Benefactors 

http://www.biblestudytools.com/search/?t=niv&q=ps+90:1-2
http://www.virtusonline.org/virtus/
http://www.virtusonline.org/virtus/


St. Augustine Catholic Church Twenty-seventh Sunday  in Ordinary Time October 7th, 2018  

  
 Joy of the Gospel (Our Social Justice corner): 
 

Look here for exciting opportunities to get involved in serving others in our community. ñI prefer a 
Church which is bruised, hurting and dirty because it has been out on the streets, rather than a 
Church which is unhealthy from being confined and from clinging to its own security.ò Joy of the 
Gospel, Pope Francis #49.    

Flood Relief for India:  As many of you know a large area of India was devastated by recent monsoon 
floods. At least 1,400 people have died and 1.3 million have been displaced from their homes.  We 
are invited to join in the mobilization to help the two Dioceses hardest hit in the region.  Donations will 
be taken through October 15

th
 and split evenly between the Dioceses. For more information please 

refer to the links below:  
https://www.ucanews.com/news/church-mobilizes-as-1-400-die-in-indias-monsoon-floods/83281 
http://www.idukkidiocese.org/ 
http://www.archdiocesechanganacherry.org/ 
 

Want to get involved in helping others in our community in a very direct and substantial way? 
Look for great opportunities at the following links: 
http://www.oaklandcatholicworker.org/volunteer.html 

http://www.svdp-alameda.org/ 

 

For more information on any of our projects, please contact kglen.staugustinemc@gmail.com 

Next weekend is the annual second collection for The Catholic Voice.  Your donation helps your parish 

offset its payments for this important communications ministry.  The Voice and its other operations—El 

Heraldo Catolico, websites and social media—are the only regular source of Catholic news and informa-

tion for all parishioners in the diocese.  Please be generous in your support.  Checks should be made pay-

able to the parish.   

Thank you for your support. 

The Dominican School of Philosophy and Theology is hosting a fall lecture series on Thomas Aqui-
nas in Conversation with Contemporary Culture. Pastries and coffee will be served at 9:30 a.m.; talks begin 
at 10 a.m. and are followed by a question and answer session. The lectures are held at 2301 Vine St., 
Berkeley. For more information and to register, see dspt.edu/events.  

St. Thomas and the Brain in the Vat– Aquinas on the Mind, the Brain, and the Human Person -- Oct. 20  
St. Thomas and Sartre Walk into a French Café–Aquinas on Freedom and the Meaning of Existence -- 

Nov. 17  
St. Thomas and the Supreme Court– Natural Law, Human Rights, and the Ethics of the Angelic Doctor -- 

Dec. 1 
 

WINGS (Women in Godôs Spirit)! 
 

WINGS is back on October 10, 2018. This is a faith enhancement group for women: it encourages spiritual growth 

through prayer, Scripture study, catechesis, life sharing and community. We gather on Wednesdays in St. Theresa 

Event Center (4850 Clarewood Dr., Oakland), meeting room 1 at 9:15am with hospitality followed by the guest 

speaker and program until 11:15am. Our guest speaker presentations will uplift you and keep you informed. Youôll 

experience a welcoming community as we support each other in our spiritual growth. Bring a friend! Women from 

local parishes and other denominations are welcome. Our theme for the year is ñHere I Am, Lord.ò Opening day is 

October 10th. For more information, or to attend as a guest, contact Courtenay Redis at courtenaymorganre-
dis@gmail.com. 

QUESTION OF THE WEEK 

For Adults:   What are the three most important values motivating your daily decisions? 
 

For Children: How do you feel when you hear the wonderful stories of God’s love for you? 

http://www.idukkidiocese.org/
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